HASSOCKS PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Grounds Committee Meeting held on 1 June 2011 at 

7.30 pm in the Parish Centre, Adastra Park, Hassocks.

Present:
David Cumberland (Chairman)

Alan Berry



Bill Hatton




Phil Mead



Kristian Berggreen





Clerk: Linda Baker

Also present were two members of the public.


1) Apologies for Absence. Chris Bere, who was unwell.
2) Chairman. David Cumberland was elected Chairman for 2011/12.
3) Declarations of Interest. Alan Berry declared an interest in item 6 (a) as he was associated with the Adastra Stoolball Club. 
4) Minutes of the Grounds Committee held on 21 March 2011. The minutes were taken as read, agreed by the meeting, and signed by the Chairman as a correct record.
5) Community Pavilion Rebuilding.

a) Snagging List. It was noted that a number of items remained to be dealt with by the contractors. David Cumberland would contact the Contract Administrator, Jake White of Ecotecture, to ask him to progress these outstanding items with the contractor, Farnrise, as a matter of urgency.
b) Pavilion Management Sub Committee. RESOLVED to set up a sub-committee to deal with any management issues as they arose. The membership would be David Cumberland, Bill Hatton, Alan Berry, and the Clerk.
c) Keys. Arrangements for distributing keys, and requests from sports clubs for multiple sets of keys were discussed in detail. RESOLVED that:
(i) Hirers of the pavilion would be provided with one external key, (and one internal key if required), which they would sign for, and which would be returned to the council at the end of the hire period.

(ii) If hirers required additional keys, these would be provided, at cost. Hirers would be required to provide a register of key holders, and return all the keys to the council at the end of the hire period.

(iii) The internal doors would not normally be locked

(iv) KHCC would be advised that the internal master key would fit the bar door, so if they wanted the bar door secured, they would need to arrange to have the lock changed.  
d) Cafe. A request from a local resident that a cafe is run from the pavilion was considered. It was agreed that the committee were supportive of the idea of a cafe, provided it was run on a commercial basis, which would cover the hire fee for the facility.  A response would be sent suggesting that the resident produce a   business plan which the committee would be willing to consider and discuss. 
e) Sewerage Pipe CCTV Survey. The committee noted the email dated 27 April 2011 from Fiona Bishop at MSDC regarding the sewerage pipe from the pavilion. RESOLVED that a quotation of £250 plus VAT from 1st Clear Flow for a CCTV survey should be accepted. 
f) Viridor Visit. It was noted that Viridor would be visiting the project on 28 June 2011. Bill Hatton and Phil Mead would attend.
g) Pavilion Car Park. The quotation from Farnrise to tarmac the pavilion car park was considered, but it was agreed, in view of the cost, not to pursue the project. Future funding for improvements to the car park would be considered as part of the precept process. 
h) Official Opening. An official opening was discussed. It was agreed that Jonathan Pearce, ex Vice Chairman of Hassocks Junior Football Club, would be approached to see if he would officially open the building.
6) Adastra Park.    
a) Sports Club Fees 2011/12. A report on sports club fees was considered. It was RESOLVED:
(i) Hire of the sports facilities in Adastra Park would be in line with MSDC outdoor facilities fees and the sports clubs would be advised accordingly. All clubs would be asked to advise dates and times of hire in advance.
(ii) The hire fee for the Croquet Club would be increased to £20 per week for 2011/12 in view of their increased use of the park

(iii) The charge to KHCC for hire of the pavilion, including use of the bar, would be £30 per day/evening  

(iv) Sports clubs using the pavilion facilities, toilets, kitchen or storage areas, would be charged a hire fee in addition to pitch hire fees

(v) The Adastra Bowls Club would be charged for water as the Club’s supply was now on a separate meter from the pavilion supply

(vi) KHCC would be charged for water used on the cricket pitch  

(vii) A meeting would be set up with the Adastra Tennis Club as requested
b) Adult Fitness Equipment. The proposal from councillor Judith Foot for adult fitness equipment in the Adastra Park was considered. The council did not have a budget for the equipment, so MSDC should be asked if S106 funding would be available to meet the cost. Three quotations would be required, and it was also questioned whether the equipment would need to be set in wet pour as the ground in the park was very muddy in winter.  
c) New Play Equipment, Children’s Play Area. It was noted that some reseeding had taken place, but that the gate had not yet been repaired. It was agreed that an official opening should be arranged for some time during the summer holidays, when Derek Swaine was available to attend. 
d) Funfair July 2011. RESOLVED that permission was granted for a fun fair on the north field on 16/17 July 2011, at a hire fee of £550.
e) Netball on the Tennis Courts. A request for a netball court to be marked out on the tennis courts was considered. It was agreed that the Groundsman would be asked to confirm if the tennis net posts could be removed, and the question of marking out a court would be discussed when council representatives met the Adastra Tennis Club, and would be reconsidered at the next meeting of the committee.
f) Concrete Plaques. A resident had raised the question of the safety of the plaques on concrete mounts under the trees in the Adastra Park. It was agreed that the council had no objection to the two concrete mounts being removed and the plaques laid flat, if the resident wished to undertake the work.
g) Trees. It was agreed that three quotations should be obtained for removing the three dead trees in the Adastra Park Memorial Gardens.
7. Orchard Lane . A letter dated 2 May 2011 from a resident of Wilmington Close regarding traffic in Orchard Lane was considered. It was agreed that the council had nothing to add to the response sent on 12 May 2011.  

8. Talbot Field. It was noted that the bat and bird boxes had been installed in Talbot Field by the Flora and Fauna Group. It was RESOLVED that a donation of £25 would be made to the group in recognition of their work.
9. Hassocks Burial Ground Fees 2011/12. RESOLVED that the fees for a burial of a person whose age at the time of death exceeded 12 years would be increased to £320 with effect from 1 June 2011 (five times that fee for those residing outside the parish). The other fees would remain unchanged.

10. Allotments.

a) Parklands Road Water Supply, MSDC Licence. It was noted that a Licence had been signed with MSDC for permission to lay a water pipe across the Parklands Road Play Area, and that South East Water and Edburton Contractors had been asked to progress the work.  

b) Monthly Inspections. It was noted that the following inspections would be carried out jointly with the HAHA:

9 June 2011 at 2.00 pm Phil Mead

14 July 2011 at 2.00 pm Bill Hatton

20 August 2011 at 9.00 am David Cumberland.  

c) HAHA Communal Plot. It was agreed that the HAHA could be put on the allotment plot waiting list for a plot which would be used as a communal plot which could be used by older residents who could not manage a full plot, or prospective new plot holders.

d) Tenancy Agreement. The current tenancy agreement, a “best practice” agreement recommended by the Allotment Officers forum, and a draft allotment agreement produced by the HAHA were considered. It was agreed that the current agreement was satisfactory, but that the Clerk would review the agreement, with a representative of the HAHA, with a view to agreeing a revised version, which met the council’s requirements, for the committee’s consideration.

e) Committee Membership. RESOLVED that the Chairman of the HAHA would be co-opted as a non-voting member of the Grounds Committee for 2011/12. Rob Yates joined the meeting.
11. RESOLVED that in view of the nature of the business about to be transacted under item 12, it is advisable that the matter is treated as confidential and the public invited to withdraw. The member of the public present left the meeting.

12. Park Keeping. It was agreed that there would be no change to the current arrangements.    
There being no other business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 
10.00 pm.

Chairman......................................

Date.............................................
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